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RESOLUTION FOR THE TOWN OF LANSING TO APPLY FOR SMART GROWTH 

GRANT FUNDING 

 

The following Resolution was duly presented for consideration by the Town Board: 

 

WHEREAS, the Town understands the important role that zoning plays in regulating land use 

but also in influencing our community’s character, housing and transportation options, the 

preservation of our agricultural heritage, and conserving our environmental resources; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town has completed numerous public planning efforts that articulate the vision 

and goals that are consistent with smart growth principles; and 

 

WHEREAS, previous planning efforts have identified zoning code revisions are critical to 

achieving Lansing’s future vision and goals contained in our 2018 Comprehensive Plan and the 

2024 Open Space Plan; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town anticipates the total project budget will be $100,000 and are requesting 

$85,000 in grant funds and providing $15,000 as our local match; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town understands that this is a reimbursement grant and will need to pay for 

consultant services prior to requesting reimbursement from New York State Department of State 

(NYSDOS); and 

 

WHEREAS, upon a review and discussion of the matter, the Town Board of the Town of 

Lansing has hereby RESOLVED as follows: 

 

1. The Town supports the application for a Comprehensive Zoning Grant from the NYS 

Department of State’s (NYSDOS) 2024 Smart Growth Grant Program; and 

 

2. The Town Board authorizes the Town of Lansing Supervisor to sign a grant application 

for the 2024 Smart Growth Grant Program. 

 

The question of the adoption of such proposed Resolution was duly motioned by Councilperson 

______, duly seconded by Councilperson __________, and put to a roll call vote with the 

following results: 

 

Councilperson Judy Drake –   Councilperson Laurie Hemmings –  

Councilperson Christine Montague –  Councilperson Joseph Wetmore –  

Supervisor Ruth Groff – 

 

Accordingly, the foregoing Resolution was approved, carried, and duly adopted on July 17, 

2024. 


